
Safety Committee Minutes  
November 15, 2024 
Zoom 

 
Members Present:  
Bridan Fidati, Brett Fulton, Brian Blenis, Lori Dimmick, Gary Lieberman, Stephanie Flores, Erin Murray, 
Melissa Walsh, Brenda Lakis, Andrew Lentine, Nicole Landis, Roberto Rivera, Alessandra Fanelli, 
Lindsey Porembo, Peter Hancock, Brynnmarie Dorsey, Jim Bolton, Traci Gensits,  
 
Members Absent:  
Merritt Jacob, Thomas Petty, Tracey Velekei, Katherine Kressler, Janelle Haseley, Joe Spirko, Jane 
Shubert. 
 
Minutes: 
September meeting minutes were approved by Roberto Rivera and Gary Lieberman 
 
Welcome to the Safety Committee, Peter Hancock! 
 
Accidents & Injuries: 

●​ Three reported: 
-​ Employee hurt shoulder reaching for something, had one visit, technically closed but 

could be recurring. 
-​ PT housekeeping employee walking from CA fell into road hurting their back, will be out 

of work until 11/22. The curb was checked and nothing wrong was found, trip and fall 
accident. 

-​ Employee had an asthma attack in a campus building. 
●​ All three are doing ok. 

 
Plant Ops: 

●​ Peter Hancock reported that Collin has been working on street lighting, replacing with LED bulbs. 
●​ Roberto Rivera reported that “No Smoking” and “No Open Flames” signage have been posted in 

the tailgate area for football games due to drought conditions. 
●​ Andrew Lentine reported on the boiler inspections, one will need to be replaced. 
●​ Brett Fulton reported that 2 workers have been working on building a ramp to the observatory at 

Raker.  
Also the issue with hanging the flags on the residential buildings has been addressed. 

 
Around the Horn/Open Session:  

●​ Nicole Landis - there will be a bowl game taking place on campus next weekend and an 
upcoming wrestling tournament. 

●​ Brian Fidati - there were 2 defibrillator units (Ettinger & Trexler) missing Stop the Bleed kits, met 
with Curt Topper and received approval to purchase 2. 

●​ Brenda Lakis - no update from Fire Marshall and does not anticipate anything until all listed items 
are complete. Waiting on furnace & sprinkler reports.  

●​ Melissa Walsh & Alessandra Fanelli - noted that some fire extinguishers were not marked as 
having been inspected. All will be inspected over Thanksgiving break. 

●​ Erin Murray - We will have a new platform, United Educators, for bloodborne pathogen training. 
An email will be coming out to all Plant Ops personnel.  Also already emailed Chas about offering 
a group bbp training for next Summer.   

●​ Annual training for Safety Committee members also needs to be scheduled, typically takes place 
in February. Those who do not attend will need to schedule training through the state. 

 
 
Upcoming  Meetings:  
The next meeting is scheduled for Friday, December 13Th  @ 9:00 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lori Dimmick 
 


